
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 
 

      November 6, 2017 
 
 

A called meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, November 6, 2017, at 6:00pm, at 
the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Clay Cole, Council 
Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town 
Clerk.   
 
Cub Scout pack 2293 was in attendance to see the meeting.  A boy scout was in attendance to fulfill the 
requirements for the Citizenship merit badge.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the October 16, 2017 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous 
vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town.   
 
Old Business –  

o Council Member Parten stated that he had talked with the Deputy Sheriff about the 
speeding on Highway 154.  The Mayor also stated that he had talked to a Commander 
at the Sheriff’s Department on the same issue and that they would put more patrols on 
Highway 154. 

 
o The arts and crafts fair had a wonderful turnout even with the weather.  It was great to 

see so many people using the park and the playground. 
 

Public Comments –  
Michael Lasseter wanted to thank the Mayor and Council for addressing the issue of 
speeding on Terrentine Street.  There is the issue of a four-wheeler that has been riding 
up and down Terrentine and Main Streets.   
 

Polling of the Council – 
o Clay Cole – n/a 
o Polly Garlington – The sign ordinance is not being uniformly enforced.  There needs to 

be a worksession to discuss the way to handle complaints. 
o Keith Rhodes – Thanked the Scouts for attending the meeting and hope they will come 

back. 
o Stan Parten – n/a   

 
 
 
 
 



 
Clerks Comments – 

o There are now books that have been put into the Little Libraries and it is being used 
frequently. 

 
o The office will be closed on Tuesday, November 7th for elections and it will also be 

closed on Friday, November 10th in observance of Veteran’s Day.   
 
Mayor's Minutes –  

o Its great to see the park and playground being used daily.  It was the whole purpose of 
building it. 

o The gazebo and pavilion are ready to be rented and can be used by small or large 
groups. 

 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp, Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
The Scout troop stayed after the meeting and asked the Mayor and Council questions. 


